
VIRGINIA: 

 A  Work Session of the Lancaster County Board of Supervisors was held in the 

courthouse of said county on Wednesday, May 2, 2001. 

 

 Present: F. W. Jenkins, Jr., Chairman 

   Cundiff H. Simmons, Vice Chair 

Patrick G. Frere, Board Member 

Donald O. Conaway, Board Member 

   B. Wally Beauchamp, Board Member 

   William H. Pennell, Jr., County Administrator 

 

 Others 

 Present: Dan Siegel, Sands Anderson Marks and Miller 

  

Mr. Jenkins called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 

 

REDISTRICTING 

 

Dan Siegel of Sands Anderson Marks and Miller believes the benchmark that will 

be used by the Justice Department in reviewing Lancaster County�s future redistricting 

plan would be the criteria from the 1991 census. 

 

Mr. Frere submitted Plan 3 for consideration. 

 

Mr. Conaway made a motion to accept the submission of Plan 3 for consideration. 

 

VOTE:  5 � 0 Aye. 

 

The board agreed by consensus to set the Decennial Redistricting public hearing 

at the regular Board of Supervisors meeting on May 31, 2001. 

 



FY02 BUDGET 

 

Following a discussion of the FY 02 draft budget, Mr. Pennell was directed to 

send a letter to each department head to ask them to reduce their budget requests. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 Motion was made by Mr. Simmons to adjourn the meeting until May 22, 2001 at 

5:30 p.m. in the General District Courtroom for a budget work session.   

 

VOTE: 5 � 0 Aye. 

   

   Attest: _________________________ 

      County Administrator 


